## GENERAL MEMBERSHIP Special NOTAM ~April 6, 2011

## REDUCTION IN FORCE UPDATE

## Greetings members,

We have just received definitive word regarding status of the Reduction in Force. Apparently, over the last few days, the company has reached out and had conversations with all the individuals that will be affected by the reduction at this time. The pilot force was not subject to any reduction and this was due largely to the fact that the company was able to successfully transfer a number of pilots to international work with other business units.

A memo from Danny Holder stating effectively the same message has just come out, though it was suggested that we communicate this directly to the membership so as to quell any rumors and potential anxiety among pilots. Furthermore, we certainly expect that everyone will remain conscientious and respectful in the days ahead of those whose livelihood has been impacted by these reductions.

Once again, no pilots were laid off in the course of this Reduction in Force, nor will any be laid off, and the action is complete at this time.

Thank you all for your hard work and dedication, and FLY SAFE!!

Questions & comments to the Executive Board should be submitted via email to eboardlocal 107@gmail.com